
From: Richard Ings  
Sent: 25 November 2022 17:59 
To: Planning 
Subject: Letter of support for Planning Permission for Children's Cancer Centre, 
Great Ormond Street Hospital/ref. 2022/2255/P. 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
  
I am writing in support of the application from Great Ormond Street 
Hospital (GOSH) for planning permission for a Children’s Cancer 
Centre, ref. 2022/2255/P. 
  
As the London lead at Arts Council England for our work in arts and 
health, I believe that this new facility has considerable potential to make 
a hugely positive contribution by enabling children to be treated in the 
best possible environment, with an arts programme that will support 
their wellbeing and recovery – something which is frankly not achievable 
in the existing wards. The GOSH arts team has an excellent track record 
of developing and delivering innovative programmes and creative 
projects that enhance the hospital environment, comfort and stimulate 
patients, and engage families and visitors, relieving the stress many of 
them will be experiencing. 
  
The integration of commissioned artwork into the façade of the new 
facility will serve as an inspiring and welcoming introduction to the new 
resources inside – which will include a cancer day centre, cancer wards, 
critical care facilities, new theatres and new machines for complex 
imaging. As well as continuing to work with high profile artists and 
performers to create an environment that is both exciting and safe for 
children and their families, the arts team are now enhancing their 
relationship with the local community, including schools, so that this 
creative activity can be shared for the first time outside the hospital 
walls. 
  
In short, the new development will further cement the hospital’s 
international reputation as a centre for excellence in children’s 
healthcare and I very much hope this exceptional proposal will gain your 
approval. 
  
Yours faithfully 
  
  
  



Richard Ings 
  
  
London Area Champion for Arts in Health, Wellbeing & 
Criminal Justice 
Arts Council England 
  
Honorary Research Fellow, Mile End Institute, Queen Mary University 
  
M: 07738 076218 
  
For general, administrative and access enquiries, please 
email our Enquiries team enquiries@artscouncil.org.uk or 
call them on 0161 934 4317. 

Funding programmes    
Culture Recovery Fund: Grants and Repayable Finance    
National Lottery Project Grants    
Developing Your Creative Practice   
National Portfolio 2023 onwards   
More funds   
   
Applicant support    
Access support    
Grantium, our application portal    
   
Other information    
Covid-19 support for individuals and organisation    
  

 

Find out more about our new Strategy – what will you create? 

  

Arts Council England is the trading name of the Arts Council of 
England registered charity no. 1036733 

The information contained in this communication from the sender is 
confidential. It is intended solely for use by the recipient and others 
authorized to receive it. If you are not the recipient, you are hereby 



notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or taking action in 
relation of the contents of this information is strictly prohibited and 
may be unlawful. 
 
The contents of this message will not be in any way binding upon 
Arts Council England. Opinions, conclusions, contractual 
obligations and other information in this message, in so far as they 
relate to the official business of Arts Council England must be 
specifically confirmed in writing. 
 
Additionally, the information contained in this email may be subject 
to public disclosure under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
 
The Arts Council tries to meet the highest standards when collecting 
and using personal information, for further details please read our 
General Privacy Notice. 
 
Arts Council England does not accept liability for any virus, spyware 
or malware introduced by this e-mail. 
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